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Frank Dungan (R) was inducted 
into Old Mission Rotary on August 
11th. Executive Secretary Stan Vo-
gelsang conducted the ceremony.

Welcome 
Frank Dungan!

We can't all be heroes, be-
cause somebody has to sit on 
the curb and clap as they go 
by.
-Will Rogers: humorist-
November 4, 1879 – August 
15, 1935

The Art Pratt Foundation of Old 
Mission Rotary presented a $5000 
Grant to the Community Resource 
Center.  (L-R) Bill Turnquist, Larry 
Edwards, President Jerry Hosen-
kamp, Kaye Kelly of the CRC, Stan 
Vogelsang, Bob Self and Matt Risi.

After work social with the 
Mission Valley Sunset Club 
on Wednesday, August 26th 

from 5:30pm-7:30pm
Fifty Seven Degrees

Wine Bar

Host Gil Kleecan

Our host on August 11th was Gil 
Klecan.  
Gil has been a member of Old 
Mission Rotary for 16 years and 
enjoyed a full career in Real Estate 
here in San Diego.  Gil and his 
wife Blan have been married for 
60 years and they have a son and 
a daughter and four grandchildren. 
Gil won the 1946 national Soap 
Box Derby Race in Ohio! This 
was the first year the contest was 
resumed after WW II.. 

Our very own Gil Klecan won the 
1946 national Soap Box Derby 
Race! We never know what amaz-
ing talents we have in our Rotary 
Club!.

Old Mission Rotary inducted Frank 
Dungan into the club on August 
11th.  Frank’s roots are in agricul-
ture as he grew up in El Centro on 
the family farm.  In 1985, Frank 
started in the insurance business. 
Today he works 5th Avenue Insur-
ance in Mission Valley where he 
offers property and casualty insur-
ance for homes, automobiles and 
businesses.  Frank has been mar-
ried for 42 years and he and his 
wife ahve three children and five 
grand children. Matt Risi is Frank’s 
sponsor.

Art Pratt Foundation
Carol’s House

On August 11th, The Art Pratt 
Foundation of Old Mission Rotary 
presented a $5000 grant to the 
Community Resource Center.  In 
2004, CRC opened Carol’s House, 
a 24-bed emergency shelter for 
women and children fleeing do-
mestic violence. Carol’s House 
provides more than just a safe 
living environment. Residents 
also receive comprehensive social 
services to facilitate transition to 
healthier, happier, and safer lives.



Rotary Calendar

• Thursday, August 20 at 
7;30am- Art Pratt Board 
Meeting at the Copley-Price 
YMCA

• Wednesday, August 26 from 
5:30pm to 7:30pm- Social with 
the Mission Valley Sunset 
Club at the 57 Degrees Wine 
Bar.

• Friday, August 28- VIIDAI 
Trip to San Quentin in Baja.

• Thursday, , September 10th 
from 5:30pm to 7:30pm- Rota-
ry Professional Networking at 
the Corporate Alliance in UTC.

Rotary Programs

• August 18-  LEAD Youth 
Program with Rotarian Jackie 
Cooper

• August 25- District Governor 
Visit with DG Janice Kurth. 

• September 1- Crowdfunding
with Matt Brennan 

Save the Date for 
Project Mercy

Gary Stemple that the Project 
Mercy house building in Tijuana 
is scheduled for Saturday, October 
3rd.
Gary Stemple has a passion for 
building houses for families!  Gary 
announced that teams from Old 
Mission Rotary and Francis Parker 
Interact will be driving to Tijuana 
very early on the morning of Sat-
urday, October 3rd to participate in 
Project Mercy.  Our goal is to fund 
and build three houses.  Although 
the houses are very basic, they are 
an amazing gift to families that 
have lived is make shift shacks. 
Gary noted that “There is no 
greater satisfaction than handing 
over the keys to a new home to a 
needy family.”  Save the date for 
Saturday, October 3rd for a full day 
in Tijuana.  A passport is required 
to travel to Mexico.

Old Mission Rotarian Tom Sandler 
has owned and operated  The 
Frame Station in Mission Hills for 
30 years. Tom offers fine custom 
framing for art, photos, memora-
bilia, and heirlooms.  Stop by his 
business at  1011 Fort Stockton 
Drive.  Their telephone number is: 
619) 298-8558 

Vocational Spotlight
The Frame Station

Over August 7th and 8th at the 
Thousand Smiles Clinic, 97 pa-
tients received dental care and 
seven children benefited from 
surgery.

Old Mission Rotarians (L-R) Mark 
McAnelly, Stan Vogelsang, Lydia 
Stewart and Bob Chalfa attended 
the August Thousand  Smiles Clinic 
in Ensenada.

Thousand Smiles 
August Clinic

President Jerry gambled “double 
or nothing” on a $20 fine for Bob 
James Jr. who was recognized for 
his new position with CBRE Com-
mericial Real Estate. Jerry lost 
the coin toss but Bob graciously 
donated the fine anyway!

Double or Nothing!


